
Dear Praying Friends                                                                                    June 2025 

The summer is upon us yet again. Time seems to be moving very quickly. Our children are out 
of school for the summer, and they are looking forward to summer break.  

The Lord has been keeping us busy in the ministry here on the North Shore of New 
Brunswick. In April, Holly and fellow missionary Jennifer Post were able to co-host the 
first ladies tea in our new building. I am happy to report that it was a success with around 
35 women attending. There were several unsaved ladies who attended including some of 
our neighbours.   

A couple of Sunday’s ago, I was able to lead a man to the Lord following our service. He 
had been attending for over a year with his wife. Merrill has been a big help with some of 
our church building projects. His wife who is already a Christian, had been witnessing to 
him for a long time. Please pray for Merrill as I begin discipling him.  

Our King’s Kids Ministry finished at the end of May, and we had a special Carnival night to 
finish our first Kids Club year. We had 14 different children (including ours) attend King’s 
Kids this year. We are praying that the Lord would use this ministry going forward to reach 
young people and families with the Gospel.  

Prayer Requests: 

• On June 29, we will be having baptism Sunday. We do our baptisms in a nearby river.  
Don will be getting baptized, and has invited unsaved friends and family to come to 
his baptism. 

• On July 12 We will have our Church Community BBQ for the first time at our new 
building.  

• July 23-25 we will be holding a Summer Bible Club Outreach for children.   

• Our monthly services that we continue to hold in the city of Bathurst.  

• Please pray for wisdom as we continue work on some renovations on our new building. 

We appreciate many of you who pray faithfully for the ministry here.  May God bless you 
during these summer months.  (Pictures Attached Below) 

In His Service, 

Joel, Holly, Emilyn, Wesley, Alan, and Cherith 
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